
DATE EVENT

February 17 Family Day (No classes) 

February 18 In Class Instructional Day (Full Day)
 Lunar New Year

January 30 School Council Meeting #5 (7:00 pm)

February 27 Professional Development Day (No classes)
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Character Matters Trait of the Month: Initiative
“Initiative is doing the right thing without being told.” 

- Victor Hugo

CLUBS

The weekend between semesters is a great time to relax with an e-book or audiobook. These are both available
through Sora. Students sign in using 0 followed by their student number.

Students can also take some time to read our Globe and Mail subscription, which will launch when you click the link.

Wishing everyone a great start to semester two!

YRDSB Museum & Archives - Standing in the Doorway New Opportunities
Curriculum and Instructional Services (Contact: museum@yrdsb.ca or rebekah.mitchell@yrdsb.ca)
Panel: All

FYI: All Staff

YRDSB Museum & Archives is excited to announce upcoming opportunities for schools to view the award-winning
exhibition, “Standing in the Doorway: Lived Histories & Experiences of the Chinese Community."

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScgo4t3zdtkSyHADJpZ97l_hsAAtPbw1aY9n562RmbBmRnZGQ/viewform
mailto:unionville.hs@yrdsb.ca
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/unionville.hs/Pages/default.aspx
mailto:susie.nunes@yrdsb.ca
mailto:patrick.belmonte@yrdsb.ca
mailto:kiennam.luu@yrdsb.ca
mailto:ron.lynn@yrdsb.ca
mailto:catherine.clarke@yrdsb.ca
mailto:raymond.luong@yrdsb.ca
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1GE81kJQzKif0_lZ4Ik2jAxo9DvnVz1yuJyx2ladtcpo/pub
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1SWIZieblOvlJQenY1Ax06_fOsLYsgU8RIekvexnp0rk/pub
https://yrdsb.sharepoint.com/sites/BWW-News/SitePages/YRDSB-Museum-Archives-Standing-in-the-Doorway-New-Opportunities.aspx


1-Credit Co-op

SHSM 2-Credit Co-op
Mackenzie Health & Scarborough
Health Network
The SHSM Summer Co-op Program is for
SHSM students in the Health & Wellness or
Business sectors (for non-clinical positions),
interested in working at Mackenzie Health or
Scarborough Health Network.

Application is limited to SHSM students
entering Grade 12 who could not schedule
Co-op into their regular timetables. 

Registration opens February 14,
2025 and closes on February
24, 2025.

1-Credit ALEP
1-Credit ALEP is available to students in
grades 10–12 interested in earning a
credit in July through paid employment.
Employers must meet with the summer

2-Credit Co-op

Students will participate in virtual and in-
person learning with their Co-op teacher
and in-person/virtual Co-op placements
in their community from July 2, 2025 to
July 25, 2025. Location of the in-person
classes is to be determined at a later
date. Registration opens February 14,
2025 and closes on March 7, 2025.

ALEP teacher for a placement
areassessment

accepted into the program.
Registration will happen through My
Pathways Planner in April.

before students 

The 2-credit summer co-op program is a
blended learning model running from
May 6, 2025 to August 1, 2025. Pre-
placement classes will take place in-
person and virtually from 5:00-9:00 pm.
In-person classes will take place at
Richmond Green Secondary School at 1
William F. Bell Pkwy, Richmond Hill, ON
L4S 2T9. Registration opens February
14, 2025 and closes on March 7, 2025.
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SUMMER CO-OP
2024-2025

www.yrdsb.ca/summer-pathway

*All summer pathways programs are subject to enrollment and staffing
for programs to run. 

February 12, 2025 4PM - 5PM

Summer Co-op Information Session

Register at: yrdsb.cc/summercoopinfo

http://www.yrdsb.ca/summer-pathway
http://www.yrdsb.ca/summer-pathway
https://yrdsb.cc/summercoopinfo
https://yrdsb.cc/summercoopinfo
https://yrdsb.cc/summercoopinfo
https://yrdsb.cc/summercoopinfo


Semester 2 Course Change Requests:

Students looking to make changes for semester 2 must contact their alpha Guidance counsellor (in-person or via email),
prior to the start of Semester 2 (Wednesday, January 22 until Friday, January 31).

Changes to semester 2 timetables during the first week of semester 2 will only be processed for students who were
unsuccessful in a semester 1 course. Final semester 2 timetables will be available to students via Teach Assist on Sunday,
February 2, 2025.

Please note, students who have already been added to a wait list will only be contacted if space is available in the course
and they are next on the list.

Course Selection Information: 

From Monday, February 3 to Friday, February 21, the Guidance office will be open to walk-ins only, to support all students
with course selection. A Guidance pop-up station will also be available in the cafeteria during the lunch periods (periods 3
and 4).

Course selection submissions will be completed through myPathway Planner and will open for submissions on Thursday,
February 13 at 9am and will close on Friday, February 21, 4pm. This is NOT a first come, first served. Course requests will
only be processed once course selection closes.

Information regarding the course selection process will be shared with students during the grade assemblies taking place
on Monday, February 10 (Grade 9 and 10) and Tuesday, February 11 (Grade 11 and 12).

Students are encouraged to speak with departments if they require more information about courses. A schedule for
meeting department representatives will be shared with students during the grade assemblies.

Please note, graduating students are required to submit the ‘Not Returning’ and Exit Survey in myPathway Planner.

The Guidance office will resume appointment bookings after course selection closes on February 21.



Yearbooks are selling out fast and we ordered a limited quantity. There is so
much that goes into the Unionville High School yearbook this year and every
year. It’s an important part of your journey. Each year you are in high school
is a different experience. Your friends, your courses, your involvement in
school life will change. These times will become treasured memories. Go to
School Cash Online to order a copy today before they are all gone.

This is your time to show off those STEM projects and to
explore STEM your way. 

Registration: Google Form

Deadline for this Form is Feb 10 at 8:25 AM

All presenters / clubs are responsible for bringing all required
materials + a poster board on Feb 19 to the cafeteria.

Feel free to ask your teachers about your STEM Expo project
and how you can best demonstrate it. 
You can also email karen.chung@yrdsb.ca or
lisa.wong@yrdsb.ca

UHS STEM Expo - Feb 19, 2025 at 3:15 PM

Yearbook 2025 -- Order Now!

Math Contests for the second semester:

The Pascal, Cayley, and Fermat math contests for students in grades 9 to 11, will be written on Wednesday, February
26th. The cost of the PCF is $6.50. There will be a limited number of seats available for each contest. The registration
will be on a first come, first serve basis.

Contest registration will open up on School Cash Online on Monday, February 3rd at 8:30 am and close on Friday,
February 7th at 4:00 pm. There will be a reminder on the Google Classroom (​​code: 2mmmk25) on January 30th to
remind students to sign up.

Only students who have paid their Student Activity fee (SAC fee) will be eligible to participate in these contests. If your
child hasn’t paid their SAC fee and would like to participate in any upcoming math contests, please pay it on School
Cash Online as soon as possible. If SAC fee is not paid, you will not see these contests on School Cash Online at all.
They will only be available to students who have paid their SAC fee.

EUCLID (APR 2nd) / FRYER, GALOIS, HYPATIA (APR 3rd)

Registration for Euclid, Fryer, Galois, and Hypatia will open up on February 24th and end on February 28th. More details to
come! "

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeoUUT2q5OGl0k39kADqooL5UYPg3BfrPJC3LVLeD-O5Oo6lA/viewform
https://yrdsb.schoolcashonline.com/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeoUUT2q5OGl0k39kADqooL5UYPg3BfrPJC3LVLeD-O5Oo6lA/viewform


If you are interested in joining the Aquatic Leadership
Program, please view the flyer attached here and
visit the registration link. 

Aquatic Leadership Program - Registration

Join us for an inspiring evening as we celebrate
Black History Month with interactive
performances, student showcases and dinner.
Dates: 
Monday, February 3, 2025, at Dr. J.M. Denison H.S.
Wednesday, February 12, 2025, at Bill Hogarth
S.S.
Wednesday, February 19, 2025, at Alexander
Mackenzie H.S.
Thursday, February 27, 2025, at Tommy
Douglas S.S.
Time:   6:00-8:00 p.m.
Registration:  Please fill out the Google Form

Black History Month Event

Students will register on MyBlueprint/My Pathway Planner. 

If you would like more information, you can view the poster inside the guidance office. 

Night school (semester 2) runs from February 13th 2025 - June 5th 2025

Classes follow the Remote learning delivery model and will be delivered virtually in real-time

(synchronous). 

Classes are held on Tuesday and Thursday evenings from 6:30-9:45 p.m. 

You can visit the following link for more information. 

https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/adult-learning/night-school-credit-courses/night-

school-courses-offered

Registration for Night School is Open Now!
Night
School

R E G I S T R A T I O N

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScQ93UiFRhmFscUVpH57cRG1p0YfVCOreQ6ctSkkef9MB44uw/viewform
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/school-programs-nav/school-programs/aquatic-leadership-program/aquatic-0
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScQ93UiFRhmFscUVpH57cRG1p0YfVCOreQ6ctSkkef9MB44uw/viewform
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/adult-learning/night-school-credit-courses/night-school-courses-offered
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/adult-learning/night-school-credit-courses/night-school-courses-offered


Dear Parents and Guardians,
The safety of our Unionville HS students is our top priority, especially when it comes to crossing
roads. As we know, crossing busy streets such as Highway 7 and Warden, poses potential risks.
Here are some essential reminders to ensure our students cross the road safely:

Understand and adhere to school zone rules. These areas often have reduced speed limits
and additional safety measures to protect pedestrians.

1.

Ensure your child understands the basic rules of road safety - looking both ways before
crossing, waiting for the signal, and only crossing at designated crosswalks.

2.

Emphasize the importance of using designated crosswalks. Explain that these areas are
specifically designed for safe pedestrian crossing, reducing the risk of accidents.

3.

Discourage the use of electronic devices while crossing the road. Remind them that paying
attention to their surroundings is crucial for their safety.

4.

Let's work together to create a community where our UHS students can navigate the roads
confidently and safely. By reinforcing these simple yet crucial guidelines, we can contribute to a
secure environment for all.
Thank you for your cooperation and commitment to the safety of our students at UHS!

🚦👀 #SafetyFirst #CrossWithCare 👀🚦

Safety First -  Message from UHS Administration Team

Severe Weather Policy and Procedures
Winter is here! The York Region District School Board is committed to ensuring the

safety and well-being of all students, staff, families and community members on

days that are deemed to be severe weather. Please check the link for information

on snow days at YRDSB.

All YRDSB schools are now using School Cash Online as an online payment system. School
Cash Online is an easy, safe and convenient way for families to pay online for
extracurricular items or events, including yearbooks and field trips. It helps to reduce paper
and the amount of cash/cheques handled by parents and students.
Families may make payments using School Cash Online, or by cash or cheque.
 
How do I access the tool?
You can register for School Cash Online at any time by visiting the website. Once you are
registered, you will be notified of any new items available for your child.

How do I register? Please click here for instructions.

Online Payments (School Cash Online)

🚸👫 IMPORTANT SAFETY MESSAGE FOR PARENTS: ENSURE SAFE CROSSING FOR YOUR CHILDREN! 👫🚸

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/unionville.hs/Documents/School%20Cash%20Online%20Parent%20registration%20-%20UnionvilleHS.pdf
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/student-support/healthy-schools-workplaces/severe-weather-conditions#:~:text=When%20extreme%20cold%20or%20inclement,all%20schools%20and%20Board%20locations.
https://yrdsb.schoolcashonline.com/
https://yrdsb.schoolcashonline.com/
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/unionville.hs/Documents/School%20Cash%20Online%20Parent%20registration%20-%20UnionvilleHS.pdf


Welcome to the start of the second half of the school year.

Congratulations to secondary school students who have completed exams and culminating activities and are ready to
start a new semester, and to elementary school students for all their hard work in the first term. I want to remind
families that when report cards are available, you can now access your child’s report card through the Family
Dashboard.

For students looking at course selection for next year, the Experience YRDSB pages on our website will let you explore
the areas that interest you and learn more about the courses, programs and opportunities available in your secondary
school. 

At the end of January, we recognized Lunar New Year, commemorating the first day of the Lunar calendar. Throughout
the month, we also recognized Tamil Heritage Month. In February, we recognize Black History Month, I encourage you
to check the Board calendar for upcoming events to celebrate Black excellence and recognize the contributions made
by Black Canadians. You can also find information about other upcoming significant dates and events for families. 

The Student Trustee election process is underway for the 2025-2026 school year. Student Trustees play an essential
role in our system, representing student voices at the Board table when we are making important decisions, and we
greatly appreciate their contributions to our discussions. I would like to congratulate all of the students who put their
names forward for the position and encourage all students in Grades 5-12 to take the time to vote.

I’d also like to take this opportunity to thank current Student Trustees Hayden Lai and Mitusaan Kugathasan and
Indigenous Student Trustee Natalie Pitawanakwat for their hard work, leadership and commitment to student voice.

As a Board of Trustees, we have several important roles that affect the daily life in our schools and Board. 

One of those responsibilities is to set the policies that govern the operation of schools in YRDSB. Policies cover
important topics, such as assessment and evaluation, field trips, homework, dress code, caring and safe schools, health
supports, student leadership and more. 

We regularly review Board policies to ensure they are updated and reflect the current context, priorities and needs of
our community and system. An important part of this process is inviting feedback from the community, including
families. You can find a list of all policies and those currently out for comment on our Board website and I encourage
you to take a look. 

Trustees are also responsible for setting the Board budget. As we prepare to plan for the 2025-2026 school year
budget, we will be once again reaching out to families and inviting you to share your input and feedback. Please take
the time to review this information when you receive it; your voice is an important part of the process.

We are also working through the District Action Plan to reflect and align with the new Multi-Year Strategic Plan. This
plan outlines how we will achieve the priorities set out in the Strategic Plan and focus on serving all students
.
I wish everyone all the best as we go into the second half of the school year.

Ron Lynn

Trustee, Markham Wards 2 and 6



NEWSNEWS

Continuing the Journey: Supporting Mental Health and Well-Being:

As we step into this new season together, we are reminded that every journey
is unique. Whether we’re celebrating milestones, tackling challenges, or simply
finding our rhythm after the winter break, this time of year offers a chance to
reflect and grow. 

To read the whole Newsletter, please click here.

Student Mental Health and Addictions Newsletter - January 2025

In partnership with Supporting East Asian Students (SEAS) Employee Affinity Group,
families, parents and caregivers are invited to the Family Engagement Evening Series -
Understanding High School Pathways and Course Selection event.

Join us on February 5, 2025, from 6:30 p.m. - 8:30 p.m. at Bill Crothers S.S. for an evening
to help gain a deeper understanding of the high school pathways and course selection
process in the Ontario Education System. Flyer with registration information.

SEAS Family Engagement Evening Series: 
Understanding High School Pathways and Course Selection

LET’S GET Walking! 

Walking is a natural and easy
form of physical activity that

can be enjoyed by most
children. 

It's a great way for children
to meet The Canadian 24-

Hour 

Movement Guidelines.

Dear Families,

We are pleased to announce that the next School Council Meeting will take place on Monday, February 24th, at 7:00 PM.
Translation services from English to Mandarin will be available.

To help us plan, please feel free to complete the form in advance. https://forms.gle/KwybS5VZBEfz3iTC7

School Council Meeting Feb. 24, 2025 校务委员会开会邀请通知
forms.gle
 

Location: Unionville High School Library

The agenda will be shared with everyone at a later date.

We hope to see you there!

School
Council

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/unionville.hs/Documents/SEAS%20Families%20Engagement%20Evening%20on%20Feb.5%202025.pdf
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/node/4497
https://yrdsb.sharepoint.com/:b:/r/sites/BWW-InclusiveSchools/Shared%20Documents/Affinity%20Groups/SEAS%20Families%20Engagement%20Evening%20on%20Feb.5%202025.pdf?csf=1&web=1&e=R1etBi
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdCJVUgdAr0ctMqhTgR_BWB5PZQemIZhWoxaRUsbXI8NaA1Xw/viewform


Reboot Your Routine This Winter -- Build Healthy Habits for Your Family

You are your children’s biggest health champion, and York Region is here to
support you every step of the way. york.ca/HealthyKids is your one-stop shop for
building healthy kids with York Region Public Health.

York Region professionals offer confidential information and advice on public
health-related topics, resources, services and other community programs,
including pregnancy, parenting, family health, infectious disease, sexual health,
sexually transmitted infections, health protection and dental health. 
Monday to Friday 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.
1-800-361-5653
TTY 1-866-512-6228

AccessYork@york.ca
ChildFamily@york.ca
Health.Inspectors@york.ca

York.ca/NurseChat

Dear Families,

 

As the semester draws to a close, we would like to extend our heartfelt congratulations to Mr. Patrick Belmonte, who

has recently been appointed as the new Principal at Thornlea Secondary School.

We wish him all the best and much success in this exciting new role.

We would also like to wish Mr. Raymond Luong every success as he transitions to Markham District High School as their

Vice Principal.

We are confident that both Mr. Belmonte and Mr. Luong will continue to make a positive impact on their new school

communities, just as they have done here at Unionville High School.

We are very happy and excited for them.

Please join us in welcoming Ms. Joanne Tang as Vice Principal at Unionville High School.

Ms. Tang joins us from Bill Crother’s Secondary School, where she held the role of Vice Principal.

We are thrilled to have her on our team. Welcome, Ms. Tang!

We would also like to warmly welcome Mr. Christopher Hilmer, a retired administrator with a wealth of experience, who

will be joining our Unionville team until the end of the second semester. Welcome, Mr. Hilmer!

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/unionville.hs/Documents/YRPH-Building-Healthy-Kids-Winter-2025.pdf
https://www.york.ca/health/healthy-schools
mailto:accessyork@york.ca
mailto:childfamily@york.ca
mailto:health.Inspectors@york.ca
https://www.york.ca/newsroom/campaigns-projects/chat-live-registered-nurse


Canadian Computing Contest - Wednesday February 19, 2025, 12:00 pm-3 pm

Dear Students, Parents and Guardians: 

The Canadian Computing Contest (CCC), administered by the University of Waterloo is a programming challenge for

high school students with an interest in programming. It is an opportunity for students to challenge their skills to

present coding solutions to five progressively challenging programming questions. Please see: Canadian Computing

Competition (https://cemc.uwaterloo.ca/contests/computing.html) for more information. 

The Computer Club of UHS, has been allocating time on a weekly basis to coach and prepare students for this

Contest. Join the Computer Club Google Classroom for more updates! Code: slwprdp.

We encourage students who have taken any computer science course such as: ICD20, ICS3U or ICS4U, to consider

doing the contest. Participating in the CCC is a great experience regardless of your level and counts towards one of

the contest requirements for STEM as well.

Contest Details: (only for all registered students)

Date: Wednesday February 19th, 2025 Time: 12:15 pm - 3:15 pm

Location: Computer Lab Room 102 & UHS Library Cost: $10.50 (via school cash online)

Audience

Junior Level (Grades 9 or 10) — any student with elementary programming skills

Senior Level (Grades 11 or 12) — any student with intermediate to advanced programming skills

Students may choose to write at any level (Junior or Senior) of the contest of their choice.

Process & Deadline for Registration: Wednesday February 6 by 11:59 pm - via School Cash Online

Please first check with your child before registering them to participate in the contest, since refunds would not be

possible once the student is registered. If your child is interested in participating, please register your child and pay

the required fees of $10.50, before February 6th, 11:59 pm via School Cash Online. The school cashonline link is

already available for parents. Please ask your child to help you register them. Please share the receipt of payment,

either as email or printed copy with your child, for them to have their logins validated to participate. 

Account Validation & Practise Sessions- Friday Feb. 7 & Feb. 14, 3:15 - 4:30, Rooms: 102, 118, 105

It is mandatory for all students who register to attend one of the above sessions to receive additional information

and to have their logins setup, and validated to participate in the contest.

Thank you.

Sincerely

,J. Anandarajan

Teacher Supervisor - Computer Studies Departme

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fcemc.uwaterloo.ca%2fcontests%2fcomputing.html&c=E,1,Edoxa-2WuCWokc-orrMgzUX7P9tWN-KSgWXm5joxm9MDGuxh8S9immz0RgaLQKOI8B-sbBX-Y6BwecKl6JYooXKRBh2puj8vWX05ErbzWFtBUoyLXYWOMDmdaw,,&typo=1


DATE EVENT

March 4 Art’s Unionville _ALCHEMY

March 10 March Break (10th to 15th)

March 20 Arts Unionville Music Recital atCafe

March 25 OSSLT Library


